
      February School Board Report 
 

Attendance % for January 2025 
9th grade- 72.99%  
10th grade- 69.90% 
11th grade- 72.56% 
12th grade- 73.30% 
OVERALL= 71.99%  
 
Number of students: As of February 3, 2025 
9th grade- 147 students enrolled 
10th grade- 163 students enrolled 
11th grade- 134 students enrolled 
12th grade- 91 students enrolled 
= 535 BHS students 
 
Remote Students- As of February 3, 2025 
9th grade= 6 students 
10th grade= 8 students 
11th grade= 6 students 
12th grade= 5 students 
 
ANB Drops since beginning of the year: 
9th grade= 10 students 
10th grade= 15 students 
11th grade= 8 students 
12th grade= 3 students  
  
Transcript Requests- 42 transcript requests for the month 
 
Attendance plan- Attendance is the number one issue we are running into when it 
comes to students' success.  As you can see in the data we are well below the school 
wide goal.  Teachers are reaching out weekly to parents, we have home visits 
happening, daily phone calls home from automated IC systems, phone calls from the 
attendance team to parents/guardians  of students who are on our lists for truancy or 
absenteeism and setting up student solutions meetings by guidance counselors and 
admin team.    

Testing for BHS 
WIDA Testing- All December through February 
Aimsweb testing- ORF and make ups.   
 
 
 



What’s Happening At BHS: 
●​ 1st semester awards day was on Thursday January 30, 2025.   

○​ 9th grade 
■​ 3.0-3.9= 28 students 
■​ 4.0= 10 students 
■​ 26% of freshman students made honor roll 

○​ 10th grade 
■​ 3.0-3.9= 32 students 
■​ 4.0= 10 students 
■​ 26% of sophomore students made honor roll 

○​ 11th grade 
■​ 3.0-3.9= 25 students 
■​ 4.0= 9 students 
■​ 4.0 and higher= 1 student 
■​ 26% of junior students made honor roll 

○​ 12th grade 
■​ 3.0-3.9= 32 students 
■​ 4.0= 10 students 
■​ 4.0 and higher= 2 students 
■​ 48% of senior students made honor roll 

○​ 42 students had a 4.0 or higher for 1st semester 
●​ 2nd semester is off to a good start.  Teachers have all created their google 

classrooms and have ensured that students have access to their classrooms.   
●​ Guidance Counselors are still providing Tier 1 services in Advisory classes.  They 

have weekly TIer 2 check in’s with students and they support the students who 
need Tier 3 weekly check-ins.   

●​ BHS is working closely with Daniella Rinehart, Kathy Broer and district employee 
Gina Dosch for all individual Tier 3 counseling for all 9-12 students.     

●​ BHS grade levels are working on fundraising for the remainder of the activities 
this year.  Junior class is preparing for Prom.  Seniors are preparing and 
fundraising for their senior trip.   

●​ Credit recovery courses are full to the max for 2nd semester.  
●​ Admin, instructional coaches and guidance counselors are beginning to work on 

the Master Schedule for Fall semester and will work hard to have it finalized by 
March.  This will help us ensure that all 9-12th grade students have their class 
schedules completed before they leave this year.   

●​ High School Rodeo Team Banquet are seeking donations for the auction.  Their 
dinner and auction will be held on February 28th, 2025.   

●​ The Speech and Drama Team did amazing at State.  BHS placed 5th in Drama!   
○​ Hailey Running Crane and Aaliyah Coversup- 2nd in Humorous Theater 



○​ Aurelia Kennedy and Emily Edwards- 8th in Dramatic Theater 
○​ Hiley Running Crane- 7th in Humorous Solo Acting 
○​ Logan Wolf Tail- 17th Humorous Solo Acting 

●​ BHS head secretary has been hired:  We have added Lori Vaile to our BHS team.   
●​ We are still actively searching for a business teacher, shop teacher and auto 

teacher.  


